Letter to all comrades responsible of finances at the different organizations of Pensioners and Retirees´s TUI of the WFTU.

                                          FINANCES SECRETARY

To the attention of finance managers
Dear comrades,

Following the agreements reached at our recent WFTU´s Congress, at the foundational Congress of our TUI of Pensioners and Retirees and at the different Regional Congresses held to this date, this Secretariat must sadly face its task of remind the urgent need of every and each of the organizations adhered to our TUI as to send its financial contributions in order to support our TUI and in some collateral way the whole of the WFTU.

 

This Secretary wants to remind you once again the importance of finances to the TUI´s consolidation, development and daily works along with the compliance to the solidarity principles of the WFTU concerning the common project we all defend.
As you may remember, at the approved statutes, in its VIII Title and in articles 47 and 48 we stated: 

Art. 47- The Patrimony of the International Union of Trade Unions of Pensioners and Retirees is being constituted by its actual goods, the donations and legacies, as well as the ones acquired in the future, by executing its functions. In addition, part of the patrimony are the funds collected in form of quotations of affiliated and friendly organisations, as well as the ones sourcing from legal donations made in favour of the International Union of Trade Unions of Pensioners and Retirees, as well as from archives and documents of works and investigation. 
Art. 48- The organizations that are affiliated to the International Union of Trade Unions of Pensioners and Retirees, for each affiliated person it having, give in form of ordinary quotation in a flexible way and adapted to the reality of each trade union, a quantity which is equivalent to 2 dollars per year for the more economically strong trade unions (countries of North America, Western Europe, Australia, Persian Gulf and Japan), a quantity which is equivalent to 1 dollar per year for the financially weaker (countries of Eastern Europe, Middle East, Asia and the Pacific), and with half a dollar the rest of the trade Unions (countries of Latin America, the Caribbean and Africa).

        
      We must underline the fact that this agreements, apart from some particular cases, have been systematically unfulfilled and therefore we are putting our TUI at the verge of an absolute inability for the realization of any activities. That´s why it will be convenient, and also a duty to all of us, to send to this Secretariat the affiliation data of your organizations so we may be able to discuss and apply the above mentioned principles. 
           
This Secretariat, as stipulated in those articles, wants to remind you its openness to any additional donation unions of all kinds want to contribute with, both in heritage and money as you will understand that we were not born particularly well endowed with money and wealth.

We understand the financial difficulties of every organization as their daily reality must be harsh. For this reason we would be ready to discuss separately with every organization the due quotas regarding its number of affiliates. In any case we must ask that at least some information would be issued on the current financial situation of each and any organization – information that should be forwarded by those responsible of finance as the comrades better informed on this issues related to specific data and criteria. As to improve the procedures it would be needed that all organizations would send the names and email addresses of all the comrades in charge of finances, so we may be able to complete the chart approved during our Congress.
           
This are urgent tasks, and must be performed as soon as possible, as we want to remind you that in the following two months the Conference for the Arabic countries will be held along with the preparations for the Second World Congress of the WFTU´s TUI of Pensioners and Retirees, and you all know this will require important financial resources. 
As previously stated, we have found many legal problems to open an account specifically for the TUI therefore we are forced to use the old account we had for the Congress, which is the one detailed below. This is the account to transfer your awaited contributions:

Holder of the bank account. 
Central Sindical Unitaria.

Bank:




La Caixa.

Account number:


2100  0856  98   0200529700

IBAN: 



ES20  2100  0856  9802  0052  9700

BIC/SWIFT CODE:


CAIXESBBXXX

It is obvious to point out that besides the general reports on the financial situation to be issued by the Executive Council – reports that in due time should be officially approved, this Secretariat will inform about the financial situation on a periodical basis giving its commentaries and needed appeals. At the present moment we want to inform you that on June 30th  2017, we have some 3.000€ in our TUI´s bank account form our first Congress, as you may see at the following report:
 

- Pensioners and Retirees TUI´s bank account report, June 30th, 2017
 
Receipts in euros
                        -  Starting balance          ........................................................ 2.856,47
                        -  TUI´s Trade Unions fees.................................................... 7.088,82
                        -  P and Retirees CSU´s      contribution................................ 6.451,50
                        -  Total income....................................................................16.396,79
 
Expenses in Euros
                        -  Financial expenses   ...........................................................  60,98
                        -  Travel expenses............................................................... 4.767,45
                        -  Expenses related to conferences...................................... 6.702,01
                        -  Other expenses................................................................. 1.878,84
                        -  Total expenses................................................................13.409,28
 
                        - Actual balance.................................................................. 2.987,51
 
This is only a brief report as it only tries to give you a global view of the economic situation once the balance of the foundational Congress was duly closed.  It must be underlined that this report doesn´t include many particular expenses-. Should it be included, the total balance would be absolutely negative, and this is something you all ought to know. Only the solidarity of some comrades prevented those expenses to be included in both the report and the balance. In any case is absolutely necessary that the whole TUI of Pensioners and Retirees have complete knowledge of this situation. That´s why this Secretariat wants to point out: 
.- Some incomes and expenses have not been included, as the travel to Nepal of the PAME´s comrades to preside over the First Asian Regional Conference of our TUI.
.- Other expenses not included at the present moment are those made by Quim Boix in his more than 20 international travels as our TUI´s General Secretary (Vietnam, South Africa and other far countries among them). This travels have been financed by Quim Boix himself with the financial support of his comrade Mercè. 

.-  Till June 30th, 2017, only 10 trade union organizations from Asia (2), America (1) and Europe (7) have paid their fees. At this point it should mentioned the contribution made by the Spanish CSU of Pensioners and Retirees: 6.450€, near to the 7.000€ collected by the other organizations.
As it is easy to see the finances of the TUI are manifestly insufficient for our needs of struggle and trade union activity. Therefore, it is proposed:

 
. Our TUI´s only asset is the portable computer used by our General Secretary and financed by the PAME´s Pensioners and Retirees.

As you may see, the TUI´s finances are clearly insufficient to meet our needs in the struggle and in the trade union activities. Here´s our proposal:
. Extra deposits on the TUI´s bank account to the preparations of the Second Congress.
.  Send without any further delay the due payments of fees; no matter how small this may be.

. Report the current financial data of each organization. 

I look forward to hear from you on the above matters. 

Best comradeship regards,

Alicante (Spain), July 15th, 2017

José María Lucas Ranz

Finances Secretary

WFTU´s TUI of Pensioners and Retirees

